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Room 119 Newsletter


January 26, 2011
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Dear Parents/Guardians,





I feel like the weeks have been cut short with all the snow days we’ve had.  I am so thankful the children have been in such wonderful moods and have gone with the flow. It just makes it so easy to work with them. (





This past week Stage One has come back. Ms. Talleri has been working with the students on writing their monologues. Last Thursday we really dove into the writing part. Students have their characters sketched out. Students are either a career person or a person from history to integrate our social studies core content. To integrate language arts they are writing about a problem they have and working to solve the problem through their monologue. They’ve presented to their peers and have gotten positive feedback and next steps. Most next steps have been for peers to add more action- doing things with their body so their audience can “see” and “interact” by showing emotion. 





Students have also been working to read the text features before reading their non fiction passages. While working through text features, they have been using 4 reading strategies together: determining importance, using background knowledge, asking questions and making predictions. 





This next week students will be finishing up this genre study and then will be moving into fiction – specifically fables, where there is a moral or a lesson to the story. In this “study” we will be working to identify characters, problems, solutions, setting, describing characters by their actions/behaviors, and personality. We will also be analyzing how characters feel and the theme or lesson/moral of these stories. 
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Don’t forget to have your child practice their part to the poem. Please practice this nightly so your child will be able to memorize these lines.   





If you have not turned in your parent-teacher conference forms, please do so as soon as you can, so I can send confirmation letters. If you lost yours and need another have your child let me know and I will provide another. ( 





I’ve noticed students’ struggling a bit with the word – action. You could help at home. When your child does something, ask “What was the action you just did?” …”What was my reaction to your action?” 





Sad news…Yanfei will be leaving the class to go back to China. He has been here with his parents that were studying at the University. Students made cards for him and were sad to see him go. 





Hopefully we will have a full week of school this week. 





Mrs. Reed





HELP ROOM 119 Participate in the Field FRC Food DRIVE ---Bring in 5 donated items and your child receives a free coupon book – 1 per child. Bring in the food items on Friday.  Thanks!





Here is a list of questions you can ask your child to help them understand a character better. Ask these questions after your child reads. 


Who are the main characters in the story?  Do you like or dislike them?  Why? 


Choose one character.  Why is this character important to the story? 


Describe the actions of a character.  What can you infer(tell) about the character from these actions? 


Do any of the characters change?  How?  What event(s) impacted the change? 


Do any of the characters learn a lesson in the story?  What is it? 


Do any of the characters do things that are good?….funny?….wrong?…..admirable?…..courageous? 


Describe any similarities between a character from the story and either yourself or another character about whom you have read. 











What we are learning in science- Students are conducting investigations. In these investigations that there has to be movement for there to be sound. Music is organized sound. Noise is disorganized sound. Students are learning that sound travels in waves. They are learning that the speed of matter by which sound travels the fastest through: the slowest through gas, faster through liquid and the fastest through a solid. Volume is how loud of soft a sound is. The more energy in the volume, the louder the sound. Pitch is how high or low a sound is. If an object vibrates quickly it has a high pitch. They are also learning the length of an object affects its pitch. Short keys have high pitch; long have low pitch.  





In math students are learning about angles: right, acute, and obtuse. They are learning 2 triangles make up 1 square unit. Area is measured in square units. Perimeter is when you measure the length around an object. Students are also learning about shapes. Please help your child to identify these shapes: sphere, cylinder, rectangular prism, cube, pyramid, hexagon, rhombus, right triangle, octagon, hexagon and pentagon. Worksheets will be coming home with these and your child should know these. 





Reading – For self-selected reading students are asked to self-select and read non fiction texts. I gave students a survey and also analyzed their past reading logs. I found out that many students were not choosing the non fiction readings. So that’s where we will move for a while in self-selected reading. Students are also meeting in reading groups, going to centers, and reading the chapter book, Twenty and Ten. 





Parents…Please sign agendas nightly. I’ve noticed that quite a bit have not been signed. Thank you. (








